
Property address: 1555 Cedar grove rd. Conley Ga, 30288, Parcel 15 019 02 004 
Current Zoning: Bouldercrest- Cedar Grove-Moreland Overlay district, Tier 2 

Owner: Axis Media LLC / Joel C. Warren  
Contact: 248-872-7026, joelcwarren@gmail.com 

Permit #310223 
 

Letter of Intent for DeKalb County 
 

Objective 

To obtain a zoning variance and permit to construct a 60ft x 80ft garage structure on the south end of the property 
located at 1555 Cedar Grove Road, Conley GA, 30288. The purpose of this structure is to house and service 
lighting equipment for the Film/TV industry. 

The Property’s Unique Challenges 

The property dimensions of 235ft x 100ft introduce distinct obstacles when striving to optimize its usage through 
additional construction within the confines of existing zoning setback regulations. The magnitude of the current 
setbacks imposed on this narrow property effectively renders the potential for professional structures unattainable, 
resulting in a restriction on prospective economic advancement. 

Zoning Variance Request 

The combination of deep zoning setbacks and spot zoning impedes the narrow property's development potential. I 
acknowledge that setbacks serve the purpose of enhancing safety, privacy, and aesthetic cohesion within the 
community, however, adjusting the setbacks for this property would allow for a more optimal utilization of its limited 
size, which is a half-acre. 

Community Impact 

The construction of a garage structure on my property holds no potential to adversely impact public welfare, 
neighboring properties, or any existing improvements within the same zoning district. The proposed structure will 
conform to safety and regulatory standards. The design and construction plan diligently considers the spatial 
requirements and aesthetics that characterize the surrounding industrial area. The dense tree coverage within the 
easement on the western side of the property (parallel with Bowman Industrial Ct) will create partial visibility of the 
structure from the road. 

Source of Hardship 

As the zoning laws currently stand, the deep setbacks impose a significant and undue hardship on my property. I’m 
seeking a zoning variance in order to maximize the use of my property and support the evolving needs of my 
business. The size of the structure I’m proposing is crucial for my long-term growth and success because it will 
allow me the necessary space required to store my products and operate in an organized and secure location. 
Without a permitted variance, the property’s development is suppressed, which ultimately stifles the future of my 
business as well. 

Aligning with the Spirit of the Law 

DeKalb County’s Comprehensive Plan, designed to guide sustainable development and enhance community 
welfare, places a strong emphasis on adaptive land use that reflects evolving needs. By considering my variance 
request, the local authority demonstrates its commitment to flexible governance that is responsive to individual 
property characteristics. Upon further examination, one will find that this property naturally needs zoning 
adjustments to align with its adjacent community. 







 











 



 


